



HOXNE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish of Hoxne 
held at St Edmund’s Village Hall, Hoxne on Thursday 9 March 2023 at 7.30pm 
Present: Sarah Foote (Clerk), Kath Farthing (Chairperson of the Parish Council) and 43 parishioners.  
Before the meeting, a showcase of village organisations and activities was held in the main hall. This attracted a great deal of interest and all organisation who had attended were thanked for giving their time to remind the people of Hoxne what their village had to offer.
REPORTS:

Hoxne Parish Council – Chairman’s report

The Clerk read the report of the work of the Parish Council during the last year. A copy of the full report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk.  The Chairman thanked the councillors as they came to the end of their term of office and the Clerk for her work for the Parish Council. 
Hoxne Neighbourhood Development Plan – Mr Andy Robinson – a report was given of progress on the NDP to date and the expectation was the plan would reach the referendum stage in early 2024. 
Mid Suffolk District Council – District Councillor Matthew Hicks – average age of 65 has increased by 33% under 50s down, therefore, aging population in Mid Suffolk and additional strain on delivery of services, MSDC first council to switch to hydro treated veg oil to run vehicles. Solar panels of leisure centres, including Stradbroke, have provided energy savings. Tree planting scheme of 500 trees to mark birth of children in the district. Covid 19 grants given. 
Suffolk County Council – County Councillor Peter Gould was not available and had provided his apologies. No report had been provided. 
1st Fressingfield Scout Group

Mrs Michael Knights Assistant Group Scout Leader delivered his report. A written summary of the report of the activity of the group during the last year is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. 
Friends of St Peter and St Paul Church

No report.
Hoxne Bell Ringers
The report from this organisation was delivered by Andrew Castleden who reported the group were currently ringing bells at Oakley and Redgrave. The restoration of the Hoxne Church Bells is at consultation stage. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk.

Hoxne Bowls Club

The report from this organisation was delivered by Graham Turner. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. 
Hoxne Garden and Social Club 
A report provided was read by the Chairman, Chris Parkin, of the Garden Club.  A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. 

Hoxne Green Street Community Group
Group of residents on Green Street to working to achieve safety for residents, walkers, and drivers. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. 

Hoxne Heritage Group 

A report from this organisation was read by Chris Parkin on behalf of David Hyde. Sadly, two members of the group had been lost; David Rimmer and Allen Burridge. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. 
Hoxne Playingfield Association – no report was available. 
Hoxne Volunteer Group (Post Office and Stores) – since November had formed a working group and were researching options; either to buy the building as it is or to relocate to an alternative location. Fundraising had begun. A community survey would be carried out soon to gain what people of the village wanted from the shop, and possible future café, provision. Then government funding would be sought. 

Little Lambs Baby and Toddler Group - a report was read by Mrs Abbott. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. The Group is an initiative sponsored by the Mothers’ Union. 
The Phoenix Group – a report was read by Mrs Bradford. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. 

St Edmund’s Hall – a report was delivered by Stephen Nixon, former Chairman of the Village Hall Committee. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. Thanks was expressed to Richard Jenkins as long time Treasurer who had just stood down from the role. 
St Edmund’s Primary School (Consortium Academy) – no report provided.
St Peter and St Paul with St Edmund Parochial Church Council ​
Mr Wilf White delivered a report on behalf of the PCC.  A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk.  
The Maynard Trust – a report was read by Trustee Amanda Jones. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk.

Village Voice Magazine

No report. 
Village Voices Community Choir
A report had been provided and was read by the Clerk. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk. 
There were no questions or additional matters raised. 

The meeting closed at 20.45
Signed ........................................................................................    Chairman.

Date     ....................................................................................      2024

